BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held at the Kingswood Community Centre, Westbrook, on Wednesday 16 June 2010 at 7.30 pm
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Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present


Julie Pickles – Clerk to the Parish Council 
C16
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor J Davidson, J Guthrie, P Jackson, J Joyce, B Long, M Smith, and T Rogers-Smith.
C17
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest


Councillor D Earl declared an interest in minute reference C20.4, it was noted that he would be a member of the scrutiny committee that would sit to make a decision on the Omega site ‘call-in’, it was further noted that he made no comment on the item but remained in the room and listened to the discussion. 
C18
Community / Police Issues


Nil

C19
Minutes of the Meeting (19 May 2010)

Resolved that the minutes of the Council meeting of 19 May 2010 be agreed and signed as a correct record 
C20
Matters Arising
C20.1 Flooding Issues - Sankey Brook (Minute Reference Refers C10.1)
Councillor D Earl reported on the meeting attended by Councillor B Long with the Environment Agency, it was noted that measures were to be put into place to take the ‘over topping’ water away.  

C20.2
Parking Issues – Fir Tree Lane (Minute Reference Refers C13.2)

Councillor T O’Neill reported that he would arrange a meeting of the working group in relation to the Burtonwood Bulldogs and associated parking problems. 
C20.3
Doves - Callands (Minute Reference Refers C13.6)

Councillor D Earl reported on issues surrounding the ‘abandoned’ doves, it was noted that they had been left by the previous owner of the Hoop and Mallet.
C20.4
Omega Site – Call-in Procedure (Minute Reference Refers C14.2)

Councillor T O’Neill reported that he had attended a meeting with Tim Date, Solicitor to the Borough Council and, had successfully called in the Borough Councils decision to change the designation of the site; he further reported that he hoped that Councillor B Long would join him to represent the Parish Council at the yet to be scheduled meeting of the scrutiny committee.
C21    Report of the Finance Sub-Committee (16 June 2010)

The Clerk and Chairman reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by Deputy Chairman Councillor A McCausland and Councillor T Cross. 
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C21.1
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor K Burgess, Councillor T Rogers-Smith, Councillor J Joyce, Councillor P Jackson and Councillor B Long.
C21.2
Code of Conduct - Declaration of Interest 

There were no declarations of interest received.
C21.3
Applications for Grant/ Donations


Nil
C21.4
Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers     between meetings)


Nil
C21.5
Accounts Requiring and Authorised for Payment 

Royal Mail Top Up – Free Post 




£    50.00


Clerks Expenses 






£  598.01
 

(It was noted that the Clerks expenses included a payment for the annual Tractor Insurance of £542.00)

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that all payments be made 
C21.6
Monthly Accounts – May 2010
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the month of May 2010 and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted     
C21.7
Bank Reconciliation May 2010
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the bank reconciliation up to the end of May 2010 and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted     
C21.8 Internal Audit 2009/2010
The Clerk reported that the Borough Council had completed the internal audit and a clean report had been received. It was noted that the Clerk had raised the issue of her paying the Tractor insurance and claiming it back through expenses, she had been advised that it would be better to raise the delegated power to allow for such a payment to be made between meetings. The Clerk had suggested that maybe it would be better dealt with through a standing order or direct debit and it was 

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the Clerk for year 2011/2012 arrange a standing order or direct debit for the tractor insurance 
C21.9 External Audit 2009/2010

The Clerk reported that she was in the final stage of the compilation of documents that the external auditor required, it was noted that the completion date had been set for 20 May 2010 but that this date could not be met due to Parish Council schedules. 

The Clerk presented the annual external audit return and went through in particular Section 2 – The Annual Governance Statement and it was

Recommended that the statement be completed with “yes” responses and signed by the Chairman and Clerk

C21.10Kingswood Community Centre

Nil

C21.11Pavilion Centre
The Clerk reported on the garage area housing all of the Burtonwood Albion’s Football Teams equipment, it was noted that the Clerk had been asking for this area to be tidied up for the last eighteen months, it was noted that this was so the Parish Council could provide some shelving and racking to house the equipment and it was 

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that Burtonwood Albion be given a month to remove all rubbish from the garage area

C21.12Play Area – Pavilion

Nil
C21.13Play Area Collins Green 
The Clerk reported that she had arranged to meet four suppliers of play ground equipment, it was noted that she had requested plans be drawn up from each company to revamp the area.
The Clerk had met with:-

Wicksteed Leisure Limited

Hags Play Limited

Kompan Limited

SMP Playgrounds Limited

It was noted that the Clerk had given the same remit to all companies involved and had requested that plans be drawn up and presented to the next meeting of the Parish Council. 

C21.14Play Area Inspections 
The Clerk reported that all repairs recommended had been ordered and repairs to the safety fencing had been ordered.
C21.15Fir Tree Lane – Community Ground 
 Nil
C21.16Pitches

The Clerk reported that she had requested that the goal posts be taken down on the Pavilion site, it was noted that this had not yet been actioned by the Burtonwood Albion Football Team. 

The Clerk reported that she had received a request for the summer usage of the rugby pitches on Fir Tree Lane by the Warrington Women’s Rugby Team, it was noted that the Clerk recommended that this request not be granted due to problems in the past associated with the team (illegal use of pitch and non payment of fees) and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that use be granted with the following conditions:-

(1) The fee of £103 is to be paid in full and the cheque is to be cleared prior to the playing of the first match or training session
(2) A copy of up to date insurance to be received by the bookings clerk prior to the playing of the first match or training session
(3) A copy of the team’s affiliation to be received by the bookings clerk prior to playing the first match or training session
(4) An application to play on the pitches to be completed and returned to the bookings clerk prior to playing the first match or training session
(5) A schedule of fixture dates to be forwarded to the bookings clerk   to be kept on file  
C21.17Quotation(s) Received  

Nil 
C21.18Skateboard Park  
 Nil
C21.19Any Other Urgent Business
 The Clerk had been requested to contact the Public Works Loan Board to assess whether a part early payment of the loan was feasible, it was noted that the Clerk had done this but due to further instructions to revamp the play area at Collins Green it was her recommendation that this early payment be put on hold and the funding go towards the new play equipment and it was 

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the repayment to the PWLB be put on hold  
It had been reported that the bicycle that both Burtonwood and Westbrook Parish Council and Winwick Parish Council had funded for PCSO Brownlee had been stolen, it was further noted that the bicycle had not been insured and it was 
Recommended by the Sub-Committee that PCSO get a quotation for a replacement bicycle 
The Clerk reported on a request to supply community speed watch signs to the community group at Collins Green and it was

Recommended that the Clerk forward the matter with quotations for the supply of the signs
The Clerk reported that she had updated the website. 

C22    Report of the Planning Sub-Committee (16 June 2010)
Councillor T O’Neill reported verbally on the Planning Sub-Committee meeting attended by herself, Councillor J Higham and Councillor S Smith  
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub-Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C22.1
Apologies

Nil 
C22.2
Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest received.

C22.3
Documents Received

1 General Item of Correspondence 

3 Domestic Planning Applications

1 Non Domestic Planning Application
0 Prior Notification under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved
0 The Planning Inspectorate
0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representations

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry

0 WBC Development Control Agenda
0 WBC Cat D Listing
1 Ward List

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the documents received be noted 
C23
Correspondence

1
Councillor T O’Neill – Community Speed Watch – Collins Green

2
Councillor J Higham – Local Issues

3
Parkside Action Group

4
Warrington Borough Council – Civic Service and Parade

5
Warrington Borough Council – Traffic Committee (10/06/10)       Burtonwood Footpath No.54 Modification Order 2008 – Footpath at Camp Road

6
Warrington CVS – May 2010

7
Cheshire Community Action

8
Office for National Statistics – Quarterly Vacancies

9
Cheshire Community Action – June Newsletter

10
Police Question Time

11
Penketh Parish Council Civic Service

12
Community Speed Watch – Collins Green

13
Cheshire Constabulary – Grapevine

14
Warrington Women’s Rugby Team

C23.1
Correspondence No.5 Refers – Warrington Borough Council – Traffic Committee (10/06/10)    Burtonwood Footpath No.54 Modification Order 2008 – Footpath at Camp Road

The Clerk reported that recent evidence had been supplied by the objector (Gulliver’s World) to the Borough Council to support that no right of way existed, it was noted that the Borough Council were now to take the stance to not support the application or the applicant. It was further reported that a public inquiry was set to take place on 28/29 September 2010 at the Town Hall.
C24
Any Other Urgent Business
C24.1
Councillor T Cross reported that when traveling to the meeting this evening an HGV transporter belonging to Arnold Clark Limited came hurtling down Callands Road near missing her vehicle, it was noted that the HGV then stopped at the Chip Shop and it was


Resolved by the Council that the Clerk contact Arnold Clark Limited to report the incident

C24.2
Councillor T O’Neill reported on the dangerous road surfacing on several roads throughout Burtonwood, it was noted that the worse areas for the surfacing and pot holes were on Back Lane and Gorsey Lane and it was


Resolved that the Clerk writes to the Borough Council to request a survey of all the roads in Burtonwood and to also ask the Borough Council where all the extreme weather payments received from central government had been spent    
C24.3
Councillor B Murdock reported that the central line markings on the bad road bends in Burtonwood had wore off the roads, it was noted that the lines on Farmers Lane and Tan House Lane were now non existent and it was

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk writes to the Borough Council to request that these road markings be re-instated immediately
 The meeting closed at 8.15 pm
Signed as a true record……..…………….

                                                                (Chairman)
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